Home > Scruggs, Earl

Scruggs, Earl

Scruggs, Earl

by T. Mike Childs <u>NC Government & Heritage Library</u> [2], 2012; Revised SLNC Government and Heritage Library, October 2023

January 6, 1924- March 28, 2012



Earl Scruggs performing at Speedway Meadow, Golden Gate Park, San Francisco, CA. October 1, 2005.

Earl Eugene Scruggs was a renowned bluegrass banjo musician from North Carolina.

He was born in the Flint Hill community near Shelby, N.C. on January 6, 1924. His father, mother, and four brothers all played musical instruments. By his early teens he was playing local dances. He attended high school in nearby Boiling Springs. In 1939, he played with a group called the Morris Brothers before leaving to look after his mother and work in the textile mills during World War II.

[3]

Scruggs' musical career took off in 1945 when he joined bluegrass legend Bill Monroe's Blue Grass Boys band. Bill Monroe had done for the mandolin what Scruggs did for the banjo: he changed the way a previously neglected instrument was viewed through innovative technique and virtuosity. Scruggs elevated the banjo from a rhythm instrument to a lead instrument through his particular three finger picking style, now called the Scruggs style.

Tired of the grueling tour schedule, Scruggs quit the Blue Grass Boys in 1948 and formed a band, The Foggy Mountain Boys, with his fellow bandmate, Lester Flatt. On April 18, 1948, Earl Scruggs married bookkeeper Louise Certain, who became the group's manager and agent in 1956. The Foggy Mountain Boys were very successful, playing a number of radio stations, and recording for both Mercury and Columbia Records. The first country act to have their own syndicated television series, *The Flatt and Scruggs Grand Ole Opry Show* ran from 1955 until the duo broke up in 1969.

In 1962, *The Beverly Hillbillies* debuted on television. Flatt and Scruggs performed the theme song, "The Ballad of Jed Clampett," with vocals by Jerry Scoggins. The single version went to number one on the country charts and was nominated for a Grammy award for Best Folk recording in 1963. Flatt and Scruggs made a number of appearances on the popular sitcom as themselves, playing friends of the fictional Clampett clan.

Another high point in the group's popularity came with the use of the Foggy Mountain Boys' 1949 recording of the instrumental "Foggy Mountain Breakdown," in the 1967 movie *Bonnie and Clyde*. The song gained new popularity, and a re-recording won a 1969 Grammy award for Best Country Performance. Flatt and Scruggs parted ways in 1969 over artistic differences. Scruggs wanted to experiment, while Flatt was a traditionalist. Scruggs then formed the Earl Scruggs Revue with his three sons, Gary, Randy, and Steve.

Scruggs also wrote an instructional book, *Earl Scruggs and the Five String Banjo*, published in 1968. He also composed the score of the 1973 film, *Where the Lilies Bloom*

In addition to inspiring the next generation of banjo players, Scruggs received a number of awards in recognition of his talent. He was nominated for eleven Grammy Awards, winning two. In 1985, he was inducted into the Country Music Hall of Fame. In 1989, the NEA awarded him a National Heritage Fellowship. Two years later, the NEA awarded him a National Medal of Arts. In 1991, he was inducted into the <u>International Bluegrass Music Hall of Fame</u>^[4]. In 2002 Scruggs won the Grammy award for Best Country Instrumental Performance for a new recording of "Foggy Mountain Breakdown." In 2008, he was awarded a lifetime achievement Grammy.

Despite occasional health setbacks, Scruggs continued to play. He was first sidelined after a 1955 car crash required hip surgery. In 1975, a small airplane Scruggs was piloting crashed, requiring wrist surgery. In 1980, severe back problems restricted his touring, and in 1996, he required sextuple bypass surgery, further limiting his touring abilities. Yet Scruggs was recording and performing up until his death at age 88 on March 28, 2012, at a Nashville, Tennessee hospital of natural causes.

References:

McArdle, Terence. "Bluegrass musician Earl Scruggs, 88, dies." *The Washington Post*. March, 28, 2012. <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/obituaries/bluegrass-musician-earl-scruggs-88-</u> <u>dies/2012/03/28/gIQAcTyqhS_story.html</u> [5]

Associated Press. "Bluegrass, banjo legend Earl Scruggs dies at 88." From*AL.COM*. March 28, 2012. <u>https://www.al.com/wire/2012/03/bluegrass_banjo_legend_earl_sc.html</u> ^[6]

"Earl Scruggs Biography: Chapter 1 - The Early Years." 2001. EarlScruggs.com/http://earlscruggs.com/biography.html [7]

"The Flatt and Scruggs Grand Ole Opry Show, archived at the Country Music Hall of Fame and Museum." The Orphan Film Symposium (blog). March 29, 2012. <u>https://orphanfilmsymposium.blogspot.com/2012/03/flatt-and-scruggs-grand-ole-opry-show.html</u> [8]

"About Earl Scruggs" Earl Scruggs Center: Music and Stories From the American South. <u>http://earlscruggscenter.org/about-us/about-earl-scruggs/</u> [9].

Additional Resources:

Castelnero, G., & Russell, D. (2017). Earl Scruggs: Banjo icon Lanham : Rowman & Littlefield.

Scruggs, Earl. 1968. *Earl Scruggs and the 5-string banjo[10]*. New York: Peer International Corp.

The Earl Scruggs Center. Shelby, N.C. http://video.unctv.org/video/2164506461 [1]

Brown, Jeffrey. "Remembering 'Brilliant' Banjo Player Earl Scruggs."*PBS Newshour.* Aired March 29, 2012. <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h_cK-mtyKSg</u> [11]

Image Credit:

"Earl Scruggs," Photo courtesy of prawnpie. Taken October 1, 2005. Photo taken in San Francisco. Available from <u>https://www.flickr.com/photos/prawnpie/48535244/</u>[3] (accessed March 30, 2012).

Subjects: 100 North Carolina Icons [12] Musicians [13] Women [14] Authors: Childs, T. Mike [15] Origin - location: Cleveland County [16] From: Government & Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina.[17]

9 April 2012 | Childs, T. Mike

Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/scruggs-earl

Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/scruggs-earl [2] https://statelibrary.ncdcr.gov/ [3] https://www.flickr.com/photos/prawnpie/48535244/ [4] https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Bluegrass_Music_Hall_of_Honor [5] https://www.washingtonpost.com/local/obituaries/bluegrass-musicianearl-scruggs-88-dies/2012/03/28/glQAcTyqhS_story.html [6] https://www.al.com/wire/2012/03/bluegrass_banjo_legend_earl_sc.html [7] http://earlscruggs.com/biography.html [8] https://orphanfilmsymposium.blogspot.com/2012/03/flatt-and-scruggs-grand-ole-opry-show.html [9] http://earlscruggscenter.org/about-us/about-earl-scruggs/ [10] https://search.worldcat.org/title/5549892 [11] https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h_cKmtyKSg [12] https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-icons [13] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/musicians [14] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/women [15] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/childs-mike [16] https://ncpedia.org/category/originlocation/piedmon-16 [17] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/government